Graduate Program Advisory Council (GPAC)
Minutes of November 13, 2002

Present: Helene Anthony, Esther Ball, Frank Cooper, Jean Graham, Claire Lindberg, Jamie Totten, Mark Woodford, Sandy Wright

Excused: Marilus Pagan, Suzanne Pasch, Michele Tarter, Donald Leake
The minutes of Oct. 23 were approved with corrections.  Moved by Mark Woodford, seconded by Helene Anthony.

Announcements: GPAC will not meet Nov. 27, but will meet Dec. 11, 12:30-1:50.

Director’s Report: The graduate coordinators met this morning.  Discussion included additional courses that could be offered by the Regional Training Center; the boom in admissions but the need to urge students to register for classes; and changes in the GRE—analytical and writing portions have been added.  (The latter will delay scoring.)

A memo from GPAC to graduate coordinators has been drafted to elicit descriptions of culminating experiences.  (Only four have been turned in since the initial request in Dec. 2001.)  The memo (attached) was corrected for immediate distribution.

The Academic Affairs Committee of the School of Education has forwarded two course proposals (attached) for GPAC’s information: EDAD 530 Group Dynamics for Educational Leaders and SPED 690 Deaf and Hard of Hearing Internship II.

Suzanne Pasch is developing two interdisciplinary courses, which will be presented at a future meeting.

Old Business: The new MAT program, as well as new state requirements and practices, has raised questions about issues such as overlap between programs.  Therefore GPAC will ask every program to begin an internal review process, and to pay special attention to the elimination of overlap, the allocation of interdepartmental resources, and the differences between certification and a master’s degree.    
New Business: When Marilus Pagan is present, we will inquire about the progress of the new organization for graduate students.

Should control sheets be organized in sequence, as some are now (e.g., EDET)?   Or should each program provide a separate document with a sequence of courses?  Seeing a sample schedule organized by semester appears to be more helpful to students and for recruiting.  At the next meeting, we will look at such documents if available.
Respectfully submitted,

Jean Graham
